
 

 

Summary of Traffic/Safety Concerns of NE 8th Neighbors (between Knott & Brazee)  
Due to Apartment Building Construction on NE 7th & Proposed Greenway 

 
 
 
Concern #1:  
We are experiencing significant traffic impacts on NE 8th (between NE Brazee & Knott) due to the 6-story building 
under construction by Dan Neal (Paradigm Properties) at NE 7th & Russell.   
 

 During the week an increasing number of cars are speeding up and down NE 8th St. to avoid delays and 
diversions taking place on NE 7th because of the construction, especially during the morning and evening 
rush hours.  Cars are lined up on NE 7th for blocks at times and out of delays and frustrations, drivers are 
cutting over to 8th to use as a north/south thruway.  Cars are speeding down our block, posing serious 
danger to pedestrians, children headed to school and pets. 

 

 Project flaggers have been erroneously diverting traffic to NE 8th, rather than to NE MLK Blvd., which is in 
the traffic mitigation plan. 
 

 Because NE 8th Ave is narrower than NE 7th Ave, it has substantially less capacity to safely allow overflow 
traffic. 

 
Requested Action: 
We request assistance from the city/PBOT to slow traffic down on NE 8th immediately.   
Construction will be taking place for the next 6 months and we expect the city to ensure that project managers & 
flaggers move traffic to MLK Blvd. instead of 8th.   

 
We request to be informed of any options available to block off or divert traffic from using NE 8th as a 
through-way such as: 
 

 Install “No Thru Traffic” signs at NE 8th and Knott and NE 8th and Brazee, and have neighbors and police 
enforce this. 

 

 Put up bollards or any other type of temporary or permanent through-traffic barrier to block off NE 8th at 
Knott (south side) to keep through traffic from going in/out at this point.  Residents will be able to 
enter/exit the street from Brazee, but not Knott. Bicycle and pedestrian traffic, which already makes heavy 
use of NE 8th Ave because of the problems on NE 7th and direct connection to Irving Park, would also 
benefit from this closure.   
 

 
Concern #2: 
We are very concerned about the proposed “Greenway” on NE 7th because we believe that, if implemented, it will 
slow down traffic on NE 7th enough to cause drivers to use NE 8th as a north/south thruway on a long-term, 
ongoing basis.  If the Greenway includes a “Bikeway”, this will further slow traffic on NE 7th and push cars to find 
alternate north/south thruways.  While neighbors on NE 7th, the Eliot Neighborhood Association, and some 
members of the Irvington Neighborhood Association may support a Greenway & Bikeway on NE 7th, neighbors 
on 8th believe it will have long-term, negative impacts on our street. 
 
Requested Action: 
We request that the city/PBOT provide  all available information (the specific proposals  and design plans 
for the 7th Street Greenway & Bikeway) ASAP and include our citizens in any public meetings regarding 
this plan before it is finalized. 
 

 Neighbors do not have the specific, proposed plans to review, though this concept has been talked about 
for years.  We have no idea what the proposal is or how it might affect traffic and safety on NE 7th or the 
surrounding streets.   












